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My name is Lois Regan.  For several years I chaired the Waterfront Task Force of Community Board 3, Manhattan which was established to take a proactive role in the formulation of a viable, comprehensive plan for the use of our waterfront from the Brooklyn Bridge to the southern entrance of East River Park, keeping in mind the residential nature of the community.  
Beginning in November 2003, the Task Force hosted a series of community forums (approximately ten over 18 months), with the cooperation and participation of the Department of City Planning, Economic Development Corporation, other City agencies, and members of the SHoP Architects. These forums were focused around invaluable PowerPoint presentations by City Planning and EDC that generated thoughtful and productive community participation. Many ideas were also gleaned from a series of charrettes that were conducted with the technical assistance of the City College Architectural Center and the National Parks Service Rivers and Trails Program.  As a result of this cooperative process, many of the ideas proposed by community members were incorporated in the City’s waterfront concept plan.  CB#3 views this collaborative effort of City agencies, educational and nonprofit institutions, the community and the community board all working together as a model process to be used in the future; one which we feel the community can only wholeheartedly support.   
Our understanding of the waterfront concept plan is outlined in the attached motion which was unanimously approved by Community Board 3 on September 28, 2005.  In summary, the motion “. . . enthusiastically supports the waterfront concept plan developed by the City of New York for the area from the Brooklyn Bridge to the southern entrance into East River Park . . . based on the understanding that the Board will continue to be involved in any future planning for the area and also any changes to be considered for the plans as they now exist.  Based on the assurance of the City, the Board fully expects that it will be fully involved in the establishment of a dedicated entity that will oversee the maintenance and operations of the waterfront from the tip of Lower Manhattan (the Battery Maritime Building) to the southern entrance into the East River Park.  Therefore, it is also our assumption that the two Community Boards directly affected by this project will be treated equally and equitably, not only in the planning process but also in the allocation of LMDC, and any other, funding that will be used for this entire waterfront plan.” 
We plan to make good use of the time between now and April 27 to more fully review the draft Scope of Work for the EIS and will share our comments with you as requested.

